
STATE OF MICHIGAN 

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY 

SOUTHEAST MICHIGAN DISTRICT OFFICE 
GRETCHEN WHITMER LIESL EICHLER CLARK 

GOVERNOR DIRECTOR 

March 26, 2019 

Mr. Todd M. Walton 
Ford Motor Company 
Fairlane Plaza North, SF 
290 Town Center Drive 
Dearborn, Michigan 48126 

Dear Mr. Walton: 

SUBJECT: Ford Livonia Transmission Plant 36200 Plymouth Road, Livonia, 
Wayne County, Michigan; DEQ Site ID No.: 82002970 

The Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ), Remediation and Redevelopment 
Division (RRD) received a memorandum entitled "Memo Regarding Recent Off-site 
Shallow Groundwater Sampling and Pre-Emptive Mitigation" (Memo) on 
March 12, 2019, from Ford Motor Company (Ford). This Memo proposes to use data 
from newly installed shallow monitor wells to change the area of the groundwater plume 
and 100-foot offset line as drawn in the map Ford submitted on February 8, 2019. 

The DEQ has reviewed this Memo and does not agree with method used to draw the 
plume delineation line and 100-foot offset line in all areas. In particular, the plume line 
from well MW-92S should be extended to well MW-106S and then to well MW-150S and 
the 100-foot offset line extended from there. This would bring properties at 12001 Stark 
and 11965 Stark into the area requiring mitigation. 

The plume delineation line and 100-foot offset line should be re-drawn as indicated and 
re-submitted to the DEQ for review by Friday, March 29, 2019. 

If you should have further questions or concerns, please contact Ms. Beth Vens, 
Assistant District Supervisor, at 586-753-3825, or vensb@michigan.gov; or 
Mr. Brandon Alger, Project Manager, Southeast Michigan District Office, DEQ, RRD, 
27700 Donald Court, 586-623-2839, algerb@michigan.gov; or you may contact me. 

Sincerely, 

Paul District Supervisor 
Southeast Michigan District Office 
Remediation and Redevelopment Division 
586-235-6990 
owensp@michigan.gov 
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Mr. Todd M. Walton 2 March 25, 2019 
Ford Motor Company 

cc: Senator Dayna Polehanki 
Representative Laurie Pohutsy 
Mr. Paul Bernier, City of Livonia 
Ms. Maureen Franklin, Wayne County DNVCW 
Mr. Shawn Collins, The Collins Law Firm, PC 
Mr. Kris Hinskey, Arcadis of Michigan, LLC 
Mr. Brian Negele, DAG 
Mr. Aaron Cooch, DHHS 
Ms. Alexandra Rafalski, DHHS 
Mr. Darren Bowling, DEQ 
Ms. Cyndi Mollenhour, DEQ 
Ms. Beth Vens, DEQ 
Mr. Brandon Alger, DEQ 
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